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Update from Mike Rueck

In Nigeria with Wycliffe Bible Translators

September 12, 2012

Dear Friends,

It seems I'm involved in all kinds of moving these days, some of which is welcome, some regrettable, and some I'm unsure of.

First, the good news: moving house.  About a week after I arrived back in Nigeria in June, my landlord informed me he would be converting the building where I was living into offices.  Although this meant leaving one of the nicest mission compounds in Jos (with reliable power every evening and a reliable water supply), I welcomed the news as a language learning opportunity.  I'm a bit ashamed that I've lived in northern Nigeria for six years now, and I can only speak Hausa at a bare survival level.  The main reason for this is that so many people in Jos speak English.  I've been wishing for over five years now to live in a Hausa-speaking neighborhood, and here was an opportunity to make that move.

I put out the word, once again, of what I was looking for, and a friend who's getting into the real estate business came up with several places for me to look at.  Finally, he showed me an apartment in the back corner of a little "village" just half a mile (for a bird) southeast of our office that I didn't even know was there.  Unlike many neighborhoods here, this one has no high walls separating one property from another; so when I first visited the place, I greeted several women who were washing clothes, grinding grain, or sweeping and a few pre-school aged children--people carrying on with normal life--as we walked back to the apartment. The apartment looked well kept, and could be available if I paid off the remainder of the current tenant's lease (who wanted to move due to his wife's imminent delivery), so I took it!  The place needs a bit of electrical work and some paint, but I should be able to move in within a couple of weeks.  Thank the Lord for this new provision and please pray that I'll establish good relationships with my new neighbors, being a blessing to them and learning Hausa in the process.

The sad news, from my perspective, is that one of my Nigerian teammates, Sam Ayenajeh, has moved out of our language survey team.  His natural gifts, inclinations, and temperament made him well suited to field research, and he was well on his way to developing good language survey skills.  In the year and a half he worked with us, he helped us map nine Nigerian languages, including one that nobody outside the area even knew existed before!  However, an opportunity to pursue his dream of becoming an airline pilot came up, and he's decided to take it.  So, he'll be starting a year of flight school in South Africa next month.  I think he'll make a good pilot, and we wish him the best!  I'd be happy to fly with him some day.  Here's a team photo from Sam's last day on the team: https://www.facebook.com/media/set/?set=a.2433001778606.127844.1058518512&type=3&l=48fe6b2dad  

The potential move that I'm unsure about would be a change in my assignment here in Nigeria.  As our mission grows, the administrative burden on my supervisor also grows.  So, in view of how I've managed an increasingly diverse and growing team over the years, he's asked me to consider handing off my Language Survey Coordinator position and picking up supervision of the growing Linguistics and Literacy departments as well as the next Survey Coordinator.  It's not yet very clear what all the responsibilities of the new position would be, but they would likely include more planning with partner organizations and, perhaps, government agencies concerned with language development and education.  I would continue to be a language survey consultant, advising the language survey team as requested, but I would no longer be involved in day-to-day survey activities.  Please pray with me about this potential move.  I want to decide with the Lord's guidance and wisdom.

Thanks for your partnership in the Great Commission!

Mike

mike_rueck@wycliffe.org 

